
Junior Year Protocol
Another year has been completed and you are going strong.  This is the year you are able to move off 
campus if you wish, while continuing to positively affect your surrounding community. 

Your Junior Year Protocol can be found below: 

1. Lloyd M. Cofer and Multicultural Advancement- Scholars must earn at least 24 new undergraduate 
credits per academic year (12 per semester) and maintain a cumulative annual grade point average of 2.5.

2. Multicultural Award of Distinction- Scholars must earn at least 30 new undergraduate credits per 
academic year (15 per semester) and maintain a cumulative annual grade point average of 3.25.

3. Attend the assigned number of cultural events per programming month- Hispanic Heritage Month, 
Native American Heritage Month, Black History Month, Asian Pacific American Heritage Month, Martin 
Luther King, Jr. Week, and Middle Eastern Heritage Week.

4. Attend MAC Scholars Meetings- During the Fall and Spring semesters, the scholars will meet for a one 
hour meeting with the scholarship coordinator.

5. Attend ‘Life After College’ program- Offices from around campus will gather to discuss the transition 
from college to career life.

6. Multicultural Education- Scholars are required to complete SOC 302 during this academic year and have 
scheduled the last three credit course in order to complete this requirement. Distinction Scholars must earn 
a B- or better in this course. Cofer and Advancement Scholars must earn a C or better in this course.

7. 4- Year Plan Review- During the Fall semester you will need to schedule an appointment with the 
scholarship coordinator (or their designee) to review the progress on your 4-year plan.


